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Dear Mr. Robert Streijl, 

Thank you for your liaison. Many VQEG participants are very interested in the work on IPTV and in particular the work of the QoSM TF.  We hope that we can be of some help to you even though your timeframe is very aggressive.

Regarding EPSNR: 

Our understanding is that the EPSNR is a no-reference method that estimates PSNR (a full-reference method) by processing the packet information and does not look at the decoded video information. VQEG has found that the full PSNR correlates poorly with subjective opinions of video quality.  A method that estimates this from network parameters only is likely to be even less accurate than PSNR.  

VQEG has typically worked on perceptual methods that operate on the decoded video and, in the case of FR and RR methods, the source video as well.  

Hybrid methods, which VQEG is currently investigating, combine the decoded video and bitstream information to, presumably, achieve better results than either separately. 

We have several projects that might be of interest to your task force: RRNR-TV, HDTV, Multimedia, and Hybrid.  The latest testplans can be found at www.vqeg.org/projects and meeting files and minutes can be found at www.vqeg.org/meetings. 

We are very interested in providing the IIF with useful and timely results and we look forward to working with you. 

Yours truly,

Arthur Webster, NTIA/ITS

Filippo Speranza, CRC

Co-Chairs VQEG
